

Clarence B. Dawe

1976-1977 OFFICERS

JOSEPH A. STEWART President

JOHN E. DEMMER First Vice-President

ROBERT B. ITIN Second Vice-President

GERALD A. O'SHEA Immediate Past President KIWAN KITALK

COMMUNITY SERVICE — WE BUILD

A WEEKLY BULLETIN LETTER

of

THE KIWANIS CLUB OF DEARBORN, INC. CHARTERED MAY 1928

Bernard M. Panter, Secretary
Carl N. Holmes, Treasurer

1976-1977 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Raymond L. Campbell, Jr.
Ralph Field
James F. Gilland
David L. Gustafson
Chase Harrison
Leo W. Pangborn
Joe Wolfe

DISTINGUISHED KIWANIAN CLARENCE B. DAWE

Clarence B. Dawe was born in Saginaw, Michigan July 9, 1895. He joined the Kiwanis Club of Dearborn in April of 1931 and continues today as an active, involved member of the club.

Jack Dawe, as he is known to all his friends, attended Albian College for three years before joining the U.S. Army in 1917. He served with the 310th Engineers in France and participated in the St. Mihil and Meuse Argonne drives during World War I. He then served in the U.S. Army of Occupation in Germany.

Mr. Dawe joined the Michigan Bell Telephone Company in April of 1922 and represented the Traffic Department in the changeover from manual to dial equipment for the Metropolitan Detroit Area. He retired from Michigan Bell in August of 1960 as Division Traffic Superintendent.

He served as President of the Kiwanis Club of Dearborn in 1935 and was Lieutenant Governor of his Division in 1939. Through the years, Jack Dawe has been a good Kiwanian in the true sense of the word. He has been continually involved in committee and project activities and could always be counted on when the club needed workers. Only recently, he led a movement to organize a Foundation within the club to formalize the charitible functions being performed. The Foundation has been approved by the Internal Revenue Service and is now an active functioning part of the club.

As we enter our fiftieth year next year, the Kiwanis Club of Dearborn acknowledges with pride fine members such as Clarence B. Dawe who have provided the drive and the inspiration which has made our club strong and useful to the community throughout all of those years. We salute a fine gentleman and a truly distinguished Kiwanian, Clarence B. Dawe.